
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

July 7, 2019 

Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change –  
across the globe, in our communities, and in ourselves.

UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 

July 17 – LobsterBake!! 
July 24 – Club Assembly 
July 31 – Kate Kinney, Canine Veterans (?) 

ASSIGNMENTS 
July 17 (Ft. Wms) July 24  July 31  

Opening Words Roberts  Schauf  L. Schmidt 
Raffle Gift  Geneseo  Gowen  Hawes 
Conductor  F Bagdasarian  N. Irving Knupp 
Set Up #1  n/a   Davidson Desmond 
Set Up #2  n/a   Daviero Dube 

Bev sold herself a winning ticket to a gift certificate to Hana Thai donated by Betty.  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR:

July 16 (Tuesday), 8 – 9 a.m. – Bug Light garden maintenance 

July 24, (Wednesday) – 7:30 p.m. – Board meeting 

July 30 (Tuesday), 8 – 9 a.m. – Bug Light garden maintenance 

August 13 (Tuesday), 8 – 9 a.m. – Bug Light garden maintenance 



What’s New With Our Members  
 
Happy Anniversary to Phil & Claudette Dube (7/22)  
 
Our condolences to the family of former club president William Brown, 
Sr. who passed away on June 28. “Bubba” as he was affectionately 
known was a Navy veteran and in the advertising business, and served 
as our president from 1982-83. 
 
Congratulations to: 

David Lourie, who became our club president on July 1 
Ursula Schmidt & Matt McAleney who joined the Board on July 1 
Kathy Cotter, on her 55th anniversary of becoming club president 
Joan Frustaci, on her 110th anniversary of becoming club president 
Frank Butterworth on his 115th anniversary of become club 
president 
Adrienne Murphy, who became club president 220 years ago 
Mike McGovern, who became District Governor 220 years ago 
Jack Roberts, who became club president 330 years ago, and 
Dan Mooers, who became club president 445 years ago! 

 
 

DON’T FORGET – DUES ARE DUE!! 
 
 
Next Week – LOBSTER! – Some final details for those who have signed up for the lobsterbake 
next week at Fort Williams: 
TIME – the meal will be served at 5:30 – a little earlier than our usual time in order to get 
cleaned up and out of the park by the time it closes. 
WEATHER – Current forecast is sunny but with potential thunderstorms – Anne will send an 
email if we will be moving to the backup location (community room at the fire station). 
PARKING – Please park in the field behind the picnic shelter (i.e. drive up the driveway to the 
left of the picnic shelter and park up there (but not right next to the shelter). You will NOT need a 
parking sticker. 
 
 
And Speaking of Lobster… - Thank you to Betty Egner for pointing out that our speaker from 
last fall Luke Holden (and son of former club member Jeff Holden) was featured on CBS 
Saturday Morning. Here is a link in case you missed it: 



“Building a Reservoir of Trust” – Our speaker this week, Cape Elizabeth Police Chief Paul 
Fenton, summarized his goals and plans for the CEPD as just that, building a reservoir of trust. 
He outlined some of the ways that his department is trying to do that – the School Resource 
Officer (SRO), Coffee with a Cop, Senior Scams Awareness programs, and overall 
responsiveness to concerns raised by citizens about speeding in their neighborhoods and dogs on 
the beach. He remarked that officers who come to CEPD from other cities are surprised that the 
CE citizens actually wave at them. He was proud that all of the officers in the department have a 
college degree of some kind, and 5 of the 14 officers in the department have a master’s degree. 
Many in the audience expressed their appreciation of the work done by the CEPD and we look 
forward to an even closer relationship with them. 

Fort Williams Work Project – Scott Irving received a very nice note from Andrea Southworth, 
the Ecology Project manager at Fort Williams concerning the work project that Rotarians from 
around the district did at the fort on the afternoon before RotaryFest. Andrea was very 
appreciative of the work that was done there, and it is estimated that the work done by Rotarians 
that day was worth about $8,000. Here is an excerpt from her note: 

“It would be difficult for me to estimate the value of the work that you all did 
near the Fire Barn. It's almost incalculable because you changed this from a 
dense, overgrown area to a lovely wooded hillside with ocean views. You 
changed it so that people will want to walk through this area. The Fort 
Williams Park Committee site walk is going to be this Thursday night, and I 
am so excited to show them. I'm hoping that they will want to put resources 
into this area in the future.” 

Neither Rain nor Snow nor… –Thank you to 6 stalwarts who braved lightning, storm, and 
howling gale to park over 250 cars on June 30 for the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust fundraiser.  In 
spite of rain, sun, mud, and bugs we all had a great time.  Group included Sue Lobosco, Phil 
Dube, Tony Wagner, Chuck Redman, Nicole Albert, and Tom Meyers. (Submitted by Tom 
Meyers) 
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